Market won’t meet need

Housing charity Shelter’s Roof magazine assembles an alarming range of evidence to show that, contrary to reassurances from government, the present ‘downturn’ is already worse than the major housing crisis of the 1980s / early 1990s. Mortgage repossessions are far higher than the government is claiming. The economic situation is far more precarious than at the time of the previous crash; and mortgages are now so unaffordable that even falling prices won’t allow first-time buyers to purchase a home. (Roof, May/June 2008)

With the ‘credit crunch’ cutting the rate of house sales, private developers simply stop building.

“John Prescott, the former deputy prime minister, has accused Britain’s “greedy” banks and building societies of destabilising the economy by fuelling the boom in house prices over the last 10 years. Prescott, who was in charge of UK housing policy between 1997 and 2006, also attacked mortgages providers for relaxing their lending criteria. He said this had sent house prices soaring to unsustainable levels. “Instead of keeping the supply of money in control, they allowed people to go from two or three times [salary], which used to be the building society requirements, to four, five and six [times],” said Prescott, who also accused the industry of “total greed”…. His attack on the banks came just days after Mervyn King, governor of the Bank of England, condemned the City’s bonus culture for causing the current financial instability.” (The Guardian, 2 May 2008)

Now even housing minister Iain Wright has admitted that the government’s target of three million new homes will not be met: “Junior housing minister Iain Wright warned that house builders ‘will not be building, certainly in the short term’. Industry sources estimate that the property downturn will lead to just 100,000 homes being built by the end of this year…The estimate is a significant backward step from the government’s aim of increasing house building levels to 240,000 a year by 2016, in order to achieve its three million target by 2020.

Speaking at a conference this week, Mr Wright suggested that house building was grinding to a halt” (Inside Housing, 2 May 2008).
